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LǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ very often we are invited to attend a wedding. However, on 16th of July Helen and Andy 

Wilson asked their friend, and one of our volunteers Dave Lucas, to bring a bike along to their big 

day. The couple not only shared their big day accompanied by a blood bike but they very kindly 

asked that instead of wedding gifts that donations be made to us. We would like to whole 

heartedly thank you for this wonderful gesture and wish you all the best in married life together.  

Many congratulations!  
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Welcoming to ƻǳǊ ŦƭŜŜǘΧ 

Above - Mini Marmite our new mini moto refurbished for us by our volunteer Dave Lucas. This new 

addition will be loved by children and adults alike.  

Bottom left ς Our new black Yeti. During the summer months we find a rise in the demand for our 

exhibition trailer to attend events. During winter months we need to have the versatility to adapt to 

something challenging weather conditions. The logical answer was to add to our 4x4 fleet. 

Bottom right ς Our currently unnamed bike. Although ƛǘΩǎ received a few nicknames already. 

Members watch this space for news of your opportunity to vote on which of the three options we will 

give for the bike. Nope Dumbo is not an option! 
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  WE NEED 
YOUR HELP! 

Due to a change in circumstances the backup we have answering calls, when our own 
shift coordinators were unavailable, have had to withdraw their support. As a result 
Northumbria Blood Bikes needs to ensure that it always has shift coordinators on duty 
without any gaps, otherwise, for the safety of the riders, the service would have to be 
temporarily suspended. We are working hard to try to ensure that this doesn't ever 
happen, but it means we have to ask the current volunteers to do even more. We are 
appealing to anyone who has some time at nights and weekends to come forward and 
help out.  
 
Full training will be given to volunteers who come forward to become shift coordinators. The role of 
a shift coordinators is to work from home answering calls from hospitals and passing them on to our 
riders and drivers. You will keep track of the volunteers out on the roads, making sure they have 
reached their destination and made it back home safely. Calls are automatically diverted to your 
number when you are on shift as one of our coordinators. 
 
If you would like to apply for membership, please complete the online Membership Application Form 
found on our website. http://northumbriabloodbikes.org.uk/membership_form 
 
We are urging our current members ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ȅŜǘ ǘǊŀƛƴŜŘ ŀǎ ŀ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ ŀƴŘ ƴŜǿ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎΣ 
(once they have completed the online application form), to attend a group training session. This 
session will be on Saturday 6th August at the Ellison Building of Northumbria University. Full details of 
the session will be issued to those who express their interest. 

http://northumbriabloodbikes.org.uk/membership_form
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A night in the life of a shift coordinatorÍby Tegan Rawlinson 

²ƘŜƴ LΩƳ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΣ όмфΥлл ǘƻ лмΥллύΣ L ǘŜƴŘ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ƳȅǎŜƭŦ ǎƻǊǘŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ муΥмрΣ ǘƘƛǎ ƎƛǾŜǎ 

me time to get my computer, set up all my paperwork and most of all find a pen. So, I make sure that I have a job 

ƭƻƎƎŜǊ ŦƻǊƳΤ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǿƘŜǊŜ L ŦƛǊǎǘ ǿǊƛǘŜ Řƻǿƴ ǘƘŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΣ ƻƴ ƘŜǊŜ LΩƭƭ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ LΩǾŜ ǿǊƛǘǘŜƴ Řƻǿƴ ǘƘŜ 

name of each rider and driver that I have on shift that night and that base along with a mobile number. This just 

helps make it easier when all the riders radio in so I get an idea of where they are and who is radioing. I also I will 

ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ LΩǾŜ Ǝƻǘ ŀ ŎǳǇ ƻŦ ǘŜŀ ǎƻ L Ŏŀƴ start the shift the right way. I will normally change over the phone lines 

ŀǊƻǳƴŘ муΥол Ƨǳǎǘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭǎ ǘŜƴŘ ǘƻ ǊƛƴƎ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ōƛǘ ŜŀǊƭȅ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅΩǾŜ Ǝƻǘ ŀ ǊƛŘŜǊ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ 

as possible. Then I will open up Andromeda so that the once a rider or driver is ready they can radio me and tell me 

they are ready to go. Then I'm good to go. 

Then I wait. Due to the nature of the work you never know how busy the shift will be; you need to be prepared for 

everything. When the first time the phone goes my heart skips a beat. 9 times out of 10 it will be a normal job - 

samples from RVI to Freeman. When the call comes I answer politely and then take the vital details Name, 

Telephone, Location of caller, Collection location, Delivery location, What it is, Urgency. 

We have three categories: emergency which is as soon possible within what is safe and within the speed limits. 

Urgent - collect the item within an hour of the job been called in. Standard - pick up and delivery need to be made 

by the end of the shift. 

After getting all of those details I then look at the map and work out which rider or driver is the closest to the pickup 

point. I will radio into whoever is the closest give them the details and off they go to potentially save a life. 

Throughout the job they will radio in to say what they have picked up, blood for example and when they are 

finished. At any point the phone can ring again so you have to be ready for the next call.  

Then there are the scheduled runs that you have to keep track of, so every night there is the BOB, (Blood on Board), 

run where we deliver blood and plasma to the Great North Air Ambulance. The other run is the Hexham run which is 

Monday to Friday taking samples from the Hexham hospitals to the Northumbria Specialist Emergency Care 

Hospital.  

The cycle of the phone going and dispatching riders normally happens 10-15 times a shift which means lots of miles 

and lots of people helped. I hear all the banter that happens over the air waves whether it's who has done which 

jobs or who's turn is it to buy the coffee. This makes the shift fly by as there are always giggles and jokes and I really 

enjoy that. 

From each job I then have to log all the details on the activity recorder. This is so we have a record of the what the 

job is and where it goes and did we hit the time targets. It sounds that there is a lot to do but in reality it's all really 

simple - a step by step process. The cycle of calls and dispatching carries on all night till about 00:45 when I prepare 

a handover to another coordinator. I make a list of where each person is and if they are on a job. Then ask when 

they are planning to go home to give the next person as much information as I can. So I ring the next controller and 

tell them all the information. They change the phone lines over and I say goodbye to everyone over the radios and 

then that is my shift over. 
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The p ersonal touch  

The importance of having our own shift coordinators has never been so essential. 
Each of our riders and drivers know that they have the backup of a friendly and 
familiar voice who is always watching over them throughout the shift.  
 
One of our regular volunteers Alan Johnston has said: 
 άCǊƻƳ Ƴȅ ǇŜǊǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜ ƛǘϥǎ ōŜŜƴ Ƴƻǎǘ ŀŘǾŀƴǘŀƎŜƻǳǎ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ϥƛƴ ƘƻǳǎŜϥ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭƭŜǊǎ ƻƴ ŘǳǘȅΣ ŦƛǊǎǘƭȅ 
it's more of a personal touch and a comfort to have the support available via Andromeda 
immediately, particularly on an early hƻǳǊΩǎ Ŏŀƭƭ ǿƘŜƴ ŀƭƻƴŜ ƛƴ ŀƴ ƛǎƻƭŀǘŜŘ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŀ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭΦ hǳǊ 
controllers also track us to and from locations and are best placed to allocate riders and drivers 
geographically. From experience I've taken jobs from colleagues based on my proximity and time 
to location. I've also built up great working relationships with 'our own' and regularly provide 
feedback advising of this. Our controllers in essence are as essential to NBB as those of us who 
drive or ride, and their contributions saves an external source and additional costs to the charity. 
[ƻƴƎ Ƴŀȅ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜΦέ 
 
Another volunteer Ronnie Paton shared this: 
ά!ǎ ŀ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ǊƛŘŜǊΣ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ н ǎƘƛŦǘǎ ŀ ǿŜŜƪΣ L ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ 
valuable the coordinators are when on duty.  
I am lucky that the majority of my shifts are at least part covered by our own coordinators, which 
means that I notice the large difference between the call centre and our own. 
¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ άtower is nothing without controlέ, the same thing applies to NBB. The service we 
provide relies on the professionalism of the 1st point of contact the hospitals have with us.  
Without the controller taking the calls and assigning it to the best located rider/driver, taking into 
account what the rider/driver is already carrying or when they last had a break, the riders and 
drivers might as well not be on duty. 
When you get a call from them you know that you will not be passing another rider/driver going 
the opposite way that they could have easily picked the job up or you could have picked the job up 
they are going too. This in turn saves additional fuel costs and running cost. 
However, the most important reason is that as a rider and driver you know that when you get that 
ŎŀƭƭΣ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƛŘŘƭŜ ƻŦ ŀ ǿƛƴǘŜǊΩǎ ƴƛght when it is freezing cold and there is not another 
soul on the road, you know that there is someone watching your progress, and if they notice 
something unusual, i.e. you have not moved from a location when you should be moving, they will 
give you a quick call to make sure everything is ok, and if the worst should happen they can 
pinpoint you to within 1m of where you are and get emergency services to you without delay. 
Some of the longer serving members will remember that this scenario happened although it was a 
phone call from a member of the public alerting the controller that there had been an accident. 
Hope this has inspired you to take a look at the controller role, to be the guardian angel of the 
ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ǳƴǎŜŜƴ ƘŜǊƻŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƴƛƎƘǘΦέ 
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The Hairy Builder ς 
Roker Lighthouse 

 
Back last year volunteer Malcolm 
Farley attended the grand 
opening of the newly renovated 
Roker Lighthouse where he met 
The Hair Biker Dave Myers. The 
series has recently been aired on 
The BBC and for those who 
missed it take a look on iPlayer. 
 

Ladies Day round 2 ς this year we are aiming 

to cover a full 24hr shift with female 

volunteers. We still need a few more so take a 

look at your availability for Boxing Day 2016. 


